
Safety Meeting Minutes 
October 9, 2019 

 
The following individuals attended the October 9, 2019 meeting at Middle School:  
Ken Blouch, Dan Borrelli , Tony Colemire , Bill Meiser, Sheri Moyer, Dion Mumma, Mike 
Ralph, Dee Reitzi, and Cliff Smith, Chris Sattele and Heidi Zula  
 
Members absent: Jodi Neuschwander, Michelle Geppert,  
 
Bill Meiser opened the meeting at 9:38 a.m. 
 
Bill asked for a motion to approve the September 11, 2019 safety meeting minutes. Dee 
Reitzi moved, and was seconded by Cliff Smith.  Minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
Bill shared that there would be a meeting on Tuesday, October 15 to distribute the 
county wide radios to district staff. 
 
Bill followed up regarding the district sending out water samples for lead testing. Report 
would be going to the board that water was all good. 
 
Bill shared that the staff is working on budgets, district would be installing nightlocks 
with Act 44 grant money.  If you have any safety suggestions for the TMI grant please 
provide information to Bill. 
 
Heidi Zula reported 2 workman compensation claims both medical only. Teacher had 
slipped and a Maintenance employee had hurt his hand. 
 
Roundtable: Dion Mumma shared an email she received from Michelle Geppert 
regarding med sleds at Reid.   Sheri shared she just received price quote for cabinets for 
med sleds however training should be done on-line.  Costly to have someone come to 
the district.   
 
The committee toured the school and found several doors to be not secured.  Bill 
followed up with the principal, Kevin Cook and the issues have been addressed.  
 
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 9, 2019 at Kunkel Elementary 
School.  
 
Meeting ended at 10:15 a.m. 
 


